
Rating Surveillance Panel Teleconference 
April 10, 2019 2:30pm - 3:30pm 

 
Attendees: 
Michael Kasimirsky, Jeff Clark 
Jonathon Cales, David Caprone, Amol Savant 
Bob Campbell, Jack Kobrinetz, Lee Cumberworth, Greg Price 
Brian Foecking, Vanessa DeCapite, Jonathon Bolaney 
Jim Gutzwiller 
Michael Rainey 
Craig Springer, Bobby Trevino, Frank Lopez 
Lucio Dominguez, Eduardo Rogriguez, Jesse Rodriguez, Addison Schweitzer 
 
Approval of previous meeting minutes.  The minutes for the 11/29/2018 teleconference were approved unanimously and without 
comment. 
 
Rating Manual Review.  Status of Rating Manual update was discussed.  ASTM is working on developing the mailing list for this update 
and that work is ongoing.   
 
Combining Manuals 20 & 21.  No action on this item.  Bob Campbell will take on this item. 
 
LED Lighting.  Discussed a plan to generate comparison data between fluorescent and LED lighting at the workshop.  This data will be 
sent to the appropriate Surveillance Panels for approval of the new lighting requirements. 
 
Workshop/LRI conflict.  The group was made aware of the workshop being in conflict with LRI.  Raters will be accommodated as needed 
for travel to LRI. 
 
Workshop Parts.  Parts for the Light Duty Workshop were discussed.  The same layout from 2018 will be used, with the exception of 
replacing the IIIG parts with IIIH & GMOD parts. 
 
Rater Training.  Briefly discussed, but no plans were developed.  One suggestion was to require, and verify, that any new attendee has 
read Manual 20 before being permitted to attend.  No resolution was reached, but all agreed that something needs to be done prior 
to the next Heavy Duty Workshop. 
 
Precision Estimates for Small N-sizes.  Jeff laid out a plan for further work on this issue.   
 
The next meeting will be after the 2019 Light Duty Rating Workshop, in late April. 


